
Julington Creek Elementary 

School Advisory Council Meeting 

 Wednesday, September 24, 2025 

 

Call to Order: Mr. Seal welcomed everyone to the September SAC meeting and called the 
meeting to order at 3:30 p.m. 

Members in Attendance: Beth Boackle; Richard Seal; Kellie Landen; Dr. Joy Reichenberg; 
Samantha Horton; Leigh Starnes; Janelle Dunathan; Elizabeth Kanak, Dana Johnston, 
Valerie Foster, Katie Lindsey, Jenn Empey, Jeni Carlton 

Guests in Attendance: Ariella Stallcup, Kelsey Langenfeld, Lisa Lewis 

SAC Minutes:   No minutes to approve due to this being the first meeting of the school year. 

 Mrs. Johnston shared that the current balance sits at $795.51 for the SAC 
account, and the Florida Recognition account is currently at $606.16.  

   

Dr. Reichenberg shared she submitted this year s School Improvement Plan to the district 
office. JCE s two main goals in 2025 - 2026: increase learning gains in students (ELA and 
Math) by 2%. To accomplish this goal JCE will continue the PLC process and implement 
schoolwide WIN (What I Need) time during daily schedules for students who have like needs. 
JCE will continue with the positive class and student referrals for behavior incentives. There 
are a lot of fun activities heading our way like Boo! Bingo and the Scholastic Book Fair. 

Old Business:   

There was no old business due to this being the first SAC meeting of the school year. 

New Business:   

Mr. Seal shared one of several district-required SAC Power Point presentations with 
members and guests. The presentations explain SAC guidelines and procedures. 

Ms. Landen asked for approval of two new SAC members: Ariella Stallcup and Kelsey 
Langenfeld. The motion was passed. Welcome! 

The following members are going into their third year of SAC, and as such, requested to 
continue being members, per the SAC bylaws. The motion was passed to continue 



membership for Dana Johnston, Valerie Foster, Elizabeth Kanak, Leigh Starnes, and Janelle 
Dunathan. 

Mrs. Lewis from 4th grade proposed the purchase of 63 copies of The Lion, the Witch, and the 
Wardrobe to make a complete novel set for 4th grade students. The novel is accompanied by a 
customized student skill packet and is of high interest and learning rigor for students. The 
motion passed to approve the purchase of $352.17. 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:50 p.m. by Mr. Seal. Thank you for attending, and we look 
forward to seeing you at the next meeting on October 22, 2025.  

 

 Respectfully Submitted, 

    Kellie Landen 

    JCE SAC Co-Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


